# MONTERÍA

COLOMBIA

**JULY 2025** 



The Sanchez' Family Gabriel, Esmeralda, Dylan & Dayra

Field Address: Cl 48A #18A - 37LT Barrio Rosendo Garces Monteria, Cordoba Colombia

Email: gabriel45sanchez@gmail.com

Sending Church: First Baptist Church P.O. Box 124 Cave City, AR 72521

Pastor:
Ron Canard

### TWO BAPTIZED



No doubt, God is answering our prayers! Yerson and Vivian are now members of the Primera Iglesia Bautista Misionera. On July 20th immediately after our Sunday morning service we traveled one hour to the beach to baptize them. Now more than ever I am convinced that God is the God of the impossible. God was talking to Yerson's heart, he was ready to serve Him, but not at the church he was attend-

ing. I dedicated countless hours teaching him the "right way". Four

months went by and finnally he came and told me that him and his wife were ready to be baptized and to start serving. Praise God! The week after he became a member he built the altar area of our meeting place. He is a builder, electrcian, and the best of all, both of them are musicians. They have already started a youth group. My wife and I are so

thankful to God for sending our way this godly couple. Please help us pray for them.



### A VERY NICE VISIT



This month we were blessed by the visit of sister Luchy Sanders. It is always a great joy to have

someone from one our churches in the United States to come visit the work. After the service some of attendees came to our house for lunch and a good time of fellowship. Thank you sister Luchy!

## DYLAN'S BIRTHDAY

On July 7, we celebrated our son

Dylan's birthday. No presents were received, we only took him out to eat at an "Asian" restaurant. We had a



good time, and the restaurant was so nice that they impovised a personal cake with a firework candle. As you can appreciate in the picture, Dylan really enjoyed this time.

## DYLAN SANCHEZ MISSIONARY HELPER

July has been full of encouragement with the youth meetings I have been part of and all of the interactions with the youth there. As well with the preperations for the next set of English classes coming together, there have been a handful of people eager to join the following classes coming up to learn.



While we did miss the registration deadline for attending the University classes and will need to wait until the next opportunity, the excitement for the classes coming up for both parties. We are looking forward to seeing how God will use them to bless and connect with those around us.

# **OUR FINANCIAL SUPPORTERS**